· Mr Ed Cook, Mr Ken Grant, Elanora residents, Vision Australia staff and volunteers.

· Thank you for joining us today to celebrate the official opening of what will now be known as Ed Cook and John Grant Court, within what has been known for about 40 years as Elanora.

· Since 1968 there has been a wing of Elanora named after Mr John Grant. The late Mr Grant chaired the Brighton committee from 1964 to 1970 and was a member of the General committee, which is now known as the Board of Directors.

· Vision Australia continues to recognise Mr Grant’s contribution, and today links his name with that of another outstanding contributor – Mr Ed Cook.

· Mr Cook, who is here with his family today, has established a trust that will greatly assist Vision Australia Foundation. Mr Cook’s foresight and generosity will benefit people who are blind or have severe sight loss for many decades to come. 

· While today marks the official conclusion of the $8 million redevelopment of Elanora, it is also the beginning of a wonderful future for this residential care facility. 

· Elanora is now a modern, fully equipped, comfortable home for 90 residents and its fittings are, as you will see on the tour following these formal proceedings, specially designed to maximise the independence of those with sensory loss – especially vision impairment.

· I now invite Mr Ken Grant, son of John, to share with us a bit more on the Grant family’s long involvement with Vision Australia.

· Thanks Mr Grant. I turn now to Mr Ed Cook, who has a particular interest in Elanora and, as I mentioned has made a substantial financial commitment to Vision Australia. Mr Cook will tell us why he has chosen to assist Vision Australia Foundation in such a meaningful way.

· Thanks Mr Cook. I now invite Mr Cook and Mr Grant to jointly unveil the commemorative plaque to the Ed Cook and John Grant Court.

